December 17, 2009
Mr. Alex Fisher



Mr. Terry Edwards
16 City Point Road


36 Whispering Pines Drive
Peaks Island, Maine 04108

South Portland, Maine 04106
RE: 16 City Point Road, Retaining Wall Replacement, (Project # 09-69900040), (CBL 087 S 009001)    

Dear Mr. Fisher & Mr. Edwards:

On December 17, 2009, the Portland Planning Authority approved an Application for Exemption from Site Plan Review for the Repair/Replacement of the Existing Concrete Retaining Wall Project located in the Shoreland Zone, at 16 City Point Road, Peaks Island, identified on the site plan submitted by Alex Fisher, and dated November 9, 2009, with the following conditions:

1. Installation of the replacement concrete retaining wall shall be constructed as shown on the submitted site/construction plan.

2. Erosion and Sedimentation control shall be established prior to soil disturbance, and shall be done in accordance with Best Management Practices, Maine Department of Environmental Protection Technical and Design Standards and Guidelines.

3. Photos showing the finished activity must be submitted to Philip DiPierro, Development Review Coordinator, within 20 days of completion.

4. To the greatest extent practicable, materials used in the construction of this project shall be of native sources so that the completed project blends as best as possible with the areas natural surroundings, and to avoid the growth of non-native invasive plant species.

5. All site work will conform to the City of Portland Ordinance of Shoreland Zoning Regulations (Division 26).

6. The above approvals do not constitute approval of building plans, which must be reviewed and approved by the City of Portland’s Inspection Division. You must confirm with the Inspections Division the need for a Building Permit for this project.

This approval is based on the submitted Site Plan with construction detail. Any deviation shall require a separate approval before starting that work. If you need to make any modifications to the approved site plan, you must submit a revised site plan for staff review and approval.
If there are any questions, please contact the Planning Staff.
Sincerely,

Philip DiPierro
Development Review Coordinator
Electronic cc:  
Penny St. Louis Littell, Director of Planning and Urban Development 




Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director 




Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager
    


Director of Inspection Services 
     


Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator
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